I would like to clear up a problem that has arrose with our july 14th Dressage show. It seems I forgot to purchase an OEF permit for the show. Sorry but I was planning on cancelling the show when I had no entries up till about the closing date. 
Things have been a little more disorganized around the farm this summer with the passing of my mom in January. She did help out quite a bit with our shows and her presence is missed. Not a great excuse but the only one I have.
the OADG has decided that that show should not count unless people actively send in their need to have it count. They waited until the show season was over to post this change which means many of you may not have enough scores to count, so I suggest you let them know you need it to count.
They tell me I should have sought to pay the OEF after the show, which I had no idea you could do and wonder what difference that would make to the quality of the show? As it all ran the same anyway.
I like to spend my time and money running good show, not chasing paperwork and so to that end i think I may not be running shows next summer as the nonsense one has to do is getting more and more. 
So to all our competitors again I apologize for my oversight and hope it does not affect you too greatly.
Diana Bayer
